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Newsletter – November 2023 
 
Message from Miss Cooke 
When we change the clocks in October, it always makes it seem as if winter is really taking hold and this 
year has been no different. With the amount of rain that we have been having over the past few weeks the 
need for good coats and shoes cannot be underestimated. Please ensure that your child has their coat, 
preferably with a hood, in school with them every day and wears correct school shoes. If the weather is 
poor and children are wearing wellies or boots to come to school, please ensure that they have their 
school shoes with them so they do not stay in their wellies all day. 
 
Over half term, some parents may have received a letter, via email, asking them to pay dinner money 
debts and then saying that unless the debt was paid they would not be able to access breakfast and after 
school clubs. This letter was sent by Caterlink, our catering school meal provider, and not the school. While 
the debt that was quoted in the letter does have to be paid, the Caterlink staff had selected and sent an 
incorrect template letter and so I can only apologise if the tone of the letter as well as the content caused 
any concern or upset. We are working with Caterlink to ensure that communication is clear and accurate 
going forward. 
 
Parent Consultation meetings have been arranged for next week, and these are a VITAL communication 
tool where parents can discuss how their child is progressing at school.  For any child to be successful and 
fulfil their true potential it is ESSENTIAL that there is good communication between home and school.  
These focused 10-minute meetings enable dialogue around how home and school can work together to 
support your child with their learning journey.  
 

ALL PARENTS MUST BOOK A CONSULATION APPOINTMENT WITH THEIR CHILD’S CLASS TEACHER. 
 
If parents have appointments, before the end of the school day, they may collect all their children early. If 
parents have made appointments after 3.30pm, they must collect their children before attending their 
planned consultation meeting. 
 
During half-term week we had an exciting visit from Fun & Active Playgrounds who came to install some 
new playground markings for our outdoor play area.  We now help an abundance of educational markings 
to help with maths and English including a colourful number grid, number ladder, and learning clock, plus 
an alphabet snake, and a phonics pond! 
 
It’s been great to see the children enjoying their new playground games and we’re pleased to have been 
able to introduce more opportunities for physical activity at our school, encouraging our children to get 
their recommended daily exercise.  
 

mailto:office@ecls.org.uk
http://www.edithcavellprimary.co.uk/


www.edithcavellprimary.co.uk 

We are coming into a very busy period in school with many different events that parents can attend in 
school. We look forward to welcoming as many of you as possible at the different events. If a parent can’t 
attend due to work commitments, we are always very happy to see grandparents or different family 
members coming to support the children. Please note if it is a grandparent or other family member is 
attending the school event, they will not be able to take the child home, unless parents have given specific 
permission by speaking to the class teacher or office before the event. 
 
If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to speak to me in the playground or make an 
appointment to come and see me. 
 

Miss Cooke 
 
 
Parent Consultations – 13th, 14th, 15th November 2023 
Autumn Term Parent Consultations, will also incorporate SEND Parent Co-production consultations, and will be 
offered as either face to face or virtual meetings. However, please note that ALL bookings are to be made via School 
Cloud using the following link. https://edithcavellprimary.schoolcloud.co.uk/  
 

ALL PARENTS MUST BOOK A CONSULATION APPOINTMENT WITH THEIR CHILD’S CLASS TEACHER. 
 
The table below outlines when class teachers will be available for consultation meetings. We respectfully ask that 
parents make all efforts to be available on these days and times as having to arrange additional alternative dates to 
meet with parents significantly adds to teacher’s workload. 
 

Phase Class Face to face in school Time Virtual/ on line or 
Face to Face 

Time 

Reception Amber-H 
Amber-W 

Monday, 13th 
November 

2pm – 6pm 

Wednesday, 15th  
 

November  

4pm –  
 

6pm 

 
Key Stage 1 

Emerald Monday, 13th 
November 

 
2pm – 6pm Jade 

Aquamarine 

 
Lower Key Stage 

2 

Sapphire Tuesday, 14th 
November  

 
2pm – 6pm Ruby 

Garnet 

 
Upper Key Stage 

2 

Quartz Tuesday, 14th 
November 

 
2pm – 6pm Opal 

Pearl 

 
All appointments MUST be booked via the School Cloud system for a face to face or virtual consultations. This 
system allows you to choose your own appointment times with teachers and you will receive an email confirming 
your appointments. 
 

Parental Opinions 
Every year we ask for parent’s views about the school. 
You can either complete the paper copy of the questionnaire available from class teachers at Parent Consultation 
meetings  
or 
Complete the electronic version 
https://forms.gle/ivj5Zt75FdTibk6f8  

or  
log on to the Ofsted Parent View online  
http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views  
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Attendance at school 
Edith Cavell Primary School is committed to giving our pupils the best education available. This is why we want to 
highlight to all parents the link between good attendance and education achievement. Our aim is to promote regular 
attendance and good punctuality in order to ensure all students achieve their full potential. 

 90% attendance= ½ day missed every week 
(Would your boss like you to be off work so much?) 
That’s practically part-time! 

 
 Absent half a day every week 
 1 school year at 90% attendance =  4 whole weeks of lessons MISSED!!! 

 

Your child MUST be in school on time every day. 
 

 If they are not in school, they are not learning. 
 1 school year at 90% attendance =  4 whole weeks of lessons MISSED !!!   
 Poor or patchy attendance can cause gaps in knowledge and understanding and so hinder future learning. 
 Only grant days at home for genuine illness (you will know!) Send them to school and if they are really ill we 

will send them home. 
 Miracle Recovery—If your child improves after the school day has started we are happy for you to bring 

them into school at any time during the day. 
 Phone School as soon as possible as to the reason why your child is absent from school and when you expect 

them to return to school or we will phone you later to follow up. 
 Putting the school number in your phone, it will save you time. 
 Avoid Medical/Dental Appointments in term time where    possible—book well in advance 
 Know the routine of the day to avoid issues e.g. have they got their PE kit and everything they need for the 

day 
 Concerns for the day if your child is worried about coming to school for any reasons talk to a member of 

staff and we will try and help 
 Avoid taking holidays in term time they will not be authorised. 

 
Holidays in Term Time 

 No requests for holidays in term time will be approved. 
 Leave of absence, for up to ten school sessions (5 days), may be granted in exceptional 

circumstance, but not for a holiday.  
 Any requests for leave of absence must be made in advance of the requested leave of 

absence. If the child has poor attendance, the child is often late for school, the request is around assessment 
periods or it is a second request, the request will not be authorised. 

 
Non Uniform Day – Friday 10th November 
We are inviting the children to wear their own clothes to school on Friday, in 
exchange for bringing a donation for the Christmas Fair. Donations such as a 
bottle for Miss Cooke’s bottle stall, some chocolate that can be included on 
the chocolate tombola or a Jam Jar filled with a treat, such as sweets, bath 
salts or lego! The alternative is to make a donation of £1.  
The FoEC Christmas Fair is on Saturday 25th November 2023 – 12pm – 2pm 
and all the money raised will be used to install a path to the new library log cabin that was bought and 
installed last year. 
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Non Uniform Day - Friday 17th November for Children in Need 
Spotacular 
The children are invited to dress in spots or spotty clothing on Friday 17th 
November to support BBC’s Children in Need.  
We are asking for a minimum donation of £1 per child to support the charity. Donations can be made via 
Parent Pay or in cash on the day. 
 
 What is Phonics? 
Parent information sessions 
Year 1 and Reception parents - When your child starts talking about phonics, do 
you wonder what an earth they are talking about? Do you think – ‘that isn’t how 
I did it at school?’ Do you want to develop the way that you support your child 
with their reading? We are here to help you! 
Tuesday 21st November – 9am & 2.45pm Please come along to our – What is phonics? session where we 
will show you how we teach phonics in school using the Sounds Write scheme and how you can use these 
methods to help your child with their reading at home. Please come along and chat with staff and other 
parents about phonics and early reading over a cuppa and biscuit! 
 
Parent Showcases  

 KS1 - Wednesday 22nd November   
 Reception - Thursday 23rd November 
 LKS2 - Monday 27th November 
 UKS2 - Tuesday 28th November 

Parents are invited to school at 2.30pm 
Children will have chosen an exercise book, a piece of work that they wish to share 
and discuss with parents. (Slightly different for Reception) 
Class teachers will also be available to have discussions with. 
Parents may take children, and siblings home early after the showcase. 
 
 
News from the Friends of Edith Cavell (FoEC) 
FOEC are really looking forward to the Christmas Fair this year. 
We are holding our Mufti Day on Friday 10th November. This year’s donations are as follows: 
 

 Washed Teddies 

 Children's Books 

 Raffle prizes 

 Bottles for Miss Cooke's Famous bottle stall 

 Chocolate for the Chocolate tombola. 

 If you would like to donate a cake please can you let us know but bring it to the fair! 
 

SATURDAY 25th NOVEMBER 12pm-2pm 
 
We have a storytelling Father Christmas this year and remember our Grotto is FREE! 
We really hope you can support this event. 
We will be accepting cash on the day and as usual we sell tokens to be redeemed on the stalls. 
Raffle tickets will be sold in the playground the week before. 
 
Lastly, if you would like to volunteer please get in touch with the office. 
 
 

http://www.edithcavellprimary.co.uk/


www.edithcavellprimary.co.uk 

Christmas Performances 
We are very much looking forward to welcoming parents into school to 
watch our Christmas performances this year. 
We have planned to present two Christmas performances this year. KS1 
children will present a concert of Christmas songs and Year 3, 4 and 5 will 
perform their own concert of Christmas songs. 
The planned dates are 

Reception Year 1 and 2 Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Tuesday 12th December at 2pm Wednesday 6th December – 2pm Thursday, 14th December – 2pm 

Wednesday 13th December 9.30am Thursday 7th December – 9.30am Friday, 15th December – 9.30am 

 
Nursery children will perform their nativity to their parents at 11am for morning session parents and 
12.30pm for afternoon session parents on Wednesday 6th December 
 
Christmas Post Box – Monday 4th December  
Our annual Christmas Post box will open on Monday 4th December 2023. 
Children will be able to ‘post’ their Christmas cards to their friends in our school 
ONLY in to this post box and they will be delivered to their classrooms each day up 
until Friday 15th December. 
If you are supporting your children to write their Christmas cards, please ensure that 
you include the class that the recipient child is in, clearly on the envelope. 
No school staff are able to provide lists of children’s names in classes in school. 
 
Christmas Dinner   

School Christmas dinner will take place on Monday 18th December 2023.  All children 
in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will be provided with a choice from the Christmas 
Dinner menu on Monday 18th December 2023.  Parents may send a packed lunch if 
they do not wish their child to have a Christmas dinner.      

The cost of school dinners is £2.82 for Year 3/4s and £2.92 for Year 5/6s.  Please   ensure that payment is 
made on ParentPay in advance.  Please us this link to the Google form to show if your child will be having 
Christmas dinner.  The Google form needs to be completed by Thursday 8th December. 
 

https://forms.gle/A7CKHE7UrQVoDAGX9 
 
 
Christmas Jumper – Monday 18th December 2023 
On Christmas Dinner day, Monday 18th December, we invite the children to swap their 
normal school uniform sweatshirt or cardigan for a Christmas jumper. The rest of their 
school uniform should remain unchanged including school shoes. If children choose 
not to wear a Christmas Jumper, they should wear their normal school uniform 
sweatshirt or cardigan. 
 
Christmas Tree Festival 

As a school we have entered the St Paul’s Church in Bedford annual Christmas Tree 
Festival. Last year our decorated tree was judged by visitors to be best school 
decorated tree. This was quite an honour for the school and we are very proud of the 
award that was presented to us. 
This year the school will again be decorating a Christmas Tree for the festival. 
Children across the school produce decorations around a theme that are displayed 
on the tree. 
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If you wish to visit the Christmas Tree Festival held at St Paul’s Church to see the Edith Cavell decorated 
tree along with all other entries, the festival is open Wednesday 6th December to Saturday 9th December 
10am till 5pm and Sunday 10th December noon till 4pm. Admission £3 but children under 16 are free. 
 

 
 
 
Advance Warning 

As we have previously done, we would like to give parents the 
opportunity to collect their children early on the afternoon of the last 
day of term, Tuesday 19th December 2023. Children may be collected at 
1.45pm. 
Any child may stay in school until the normal end of the school day if 
parents are working or they do not wish to collect them early. 

Please look out in the next couple of weeks for a link to a form to inform us you wish your child/ren to leave 
early on the last day of term. 
Please note: Year 5 and Year 6 children will not be allowed to leave early without the school receiving a completed 
form from parents. 

 
Keeping Children Safe On Line 
Please see information at the end of the newsletter. Parental guides to X and TikTok. Both platforms 
having a 13+ age guidance. 
 
Class emails 
Class email addresses for your child’s class teacher are listed below and can be used to communicate with 
class teachers. A phone call can also be made by a class teacher after the end of the school day. 
The school office can be contacted on 01234 345636 or office@ecls.org.uk  
 
Class   Email address 
 
Pearl   pearl@ecls.org.uk 
Opal    opal@ecls.org.uk 
Quartz   quartz@ecls.org.uk  
Aquamarines  aqua@ecls.org.uk  
Sapphire  sapphire@ecls.org.uk 
Garnet   garnet@ecls.org.uk  
Ruby   ruby@ecls.org.uk  
Emerald  emerald@ecls.org.uk  
Jade   jade@ecls.org.uk  
Amber   amber@ecls.org.uk  

Little Treasures treasures@ecls.org.uk 
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Dates – Autumn 2023 
November 
Fri 10th Non Uniform Day – donation to the Christmas Fair 
Mon 13th KS1 & Reception Parent Consultations – Including SEND coproduction - 2pm – 6pm – face 

to face 
Tue 14th  KS2 Parent Consultations – Including SEND coproduction -  2pm – 6pm – face to face 
Wed 15th All year groups – Parent Consultations – Including SEND coproduction 4pm – 6pm (online 

or face to face) 
Lego Club Y1 – Y4 

Fri 17th  Children in Need – non uniform day 
Tue 21st  9am & 2.45am – What is phonics 
Wed 22nd KS1 – Parent Showcase – 2.30pm 
Thurs 23rd Reception – Parent Showcase – 2.30pm 
Sat 25th  FoEC Christmas Fair 
Mon 27th  Sports festival – John Bunyan 
  LKS2 – Parent Showcase – 2.30pm 
Tue 28th UKS2 – Parent Showcase – 2.30pm 
Wed 29th Lego Club Y1 – Y3 
Thur 30th  Y5/6 sports festival – am – Bunyan Sports Hall 
December 
Fri 1st Dec Y3/4 Sports festival – am – Bunyan Sports Hall 
Mon 4th Dec Bikeability Level 1 
  Theatre of Widdershins 
Wed 6th  11am Pre-School Christmas performance to morning session parents 
  12.30pm Pre-School Christmas performance to afternoon session parents 

2pm – KS1 performance to parents 
Thur 7th 9.30am -  KS1 performance to parents  
Fri 8th  9.10am – Celebration Assembly 
Tue 12th  2pm - Reception performance to parents  
Wed 13th  9.30am - Reception performance to parents  
Thur 14th  2pm - KS2 - performance to parents 
Friday 15th  9.30am – KS2 performance to parents 
Mon 18th  Christmas Jumper Day 
  Christmas Dinner 
Tue 19th 9.10am – Celebration Assembly 

End of Term – Early finish at 1.45pm 
 
Spring Term 2024 
Thur 4th Jan Children return to school 
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Academic Year 2023 – 2024 
Autumn Term 2023 

Training Day – Friday 1st September 2023 
Children return - Monday 4th September 2023 

Half term – Monday 23rd October 2023 
Training Day – Monday 30th October 2023 

Children return – Tuesday 31st October 2023 
Term ends – Tuesday 19th December 2023 

 
Spring Term 2024 

Training Day - Wednesday 3rd January 2024 
Children return – Thursday 4th January 2024 

Half term – Monday 19th February 2024 
Children return – Monday 26th February 2024 

Term ends - Thursday 28th March 2024 
 

Summer Term 2024 
Training Day – Monday 15th April 2024 

Children return – Tuesday 16th April 2024 
May Day – Monday 6th May 2024 

Half term – Monday 27th May 2024 
Children return – Monday 3rd June 2024 

Term ends – Friday 19th July 2024 
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Stars of the Week 

October/November 2023 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Pearl 
Lexi 

Emerald 
Daisy 
Fikky 

 

Jade 
Carmela 

 

Opal 
Frankie 
Henry 

Ruby 
Bobbie 
Damian 

Garnet 
Kian 

Jessica J. 

Quartz 
Kelvin 

Annabella 

 

Aquamarine 
Luna 
Tudor 

Sapphire 
Madiya 
Caleb 
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